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SBA Extends Disaster Loan Deadlines For Small Businesses Suffering 
Economic Losses After Hurricanes Katrina and Rita  

 
WASHINGTON – SBA Administrator Hector V. Barreto announced today that small business 
owners dealing with financial losses in the aftermath of Hurricanes Katrina and Rita have more time 
to apply for an SBA Economic Injury Disaster Loan.  The new deadline for small businesses in the 
areas affected by Hurricane Katrina is June 28.  Small businesses in the Hurricane Rita disaster areas 
have until July 26 to apply.  

The Economic Injury Disaster Loan filing deadline remains July 24 for Florida business owners 
affected by Hurricane Wilma.  

“After consulting with the business community, local officials and our congressional delegation, we 
have decided to extend the deadline for small businesses that may want to apply for economic injury 
disaster loans in the Gulf Coast,” said Administrator Barreto.  “It’s a top priority for us to help small 
businesses recover from last year’s devastating hurricanes and I am pleased that we’re able to give 
them extra time to submit an application.” 

Small business owners in Louisiana, Mississippi, Alabama, Texas and Florida may apply for SBA’s 
Economic Injury Disaster Loan to cover ordinary expenses the company would have been able to 
handle if the disaster hadn’t occurred.  The loan limit is $1.5 million, at a 4 percent interest rate with 
terms of up to 30 years. 

To apply, small businesses can visit SBA’s website at www.sba.gov/disaster to download an 
application.  They can also call the agency’s Customer Service Center at 1-800-659-2955, or send an 
email to disastercustomerservice@sba.gov to obtain an application. 

In the nine months since the Gulf Coast hurricanes struck, SBA approved more than $2.15 billion in 
disaster loans for businesses.  

Aside from the disaster recovery loans, more than $685 million have been made to small businesses 
in the affected areas through the SBA’s two conventional business loan programs: the 7(a) general 
business loan guarantee program and the 504 Certified Development Company loan program.  

Overall, more than $9.78 billion in disaster loans have been approved for more than 149,600 
businesses, homeowners and renters following last year’s hurricanes.  Over 99 percent of all 
applications received have been processed. 

For more information on SBA’s disaster assistance program, and tips on how to prepare before 
disaster strikes, visit the website at www.sba.gov/disaster. 
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